Subject: Important: School Information

Dear Parent/Guardian,

Scott Elementary School considers the health and well-being of our students, teachers, and staff to be of the utmost importance. It is with that in mind that this letter is being sent home for your information. On May 5, 2021, we were alerted to an individual in our school who tested positive for COVID-19. We have been working closely with local public health officials to ensure the proper recommendations are followed to isolate the student/teacher/staff diagnosed with COVID-19, identify close contacts, and clean and disinfect areas of the school building.
 
Unless you were notified otherwise, your child has NOT been identified as a close contact and no further action is needed. 

Students/staff members who have met the Georgia Department of Public Health’s contact tracing guidelines have been notified. As is district protocol, the COVID-19 individual and all those who meet contact tracing guidelines are quarantined. 

Below are Georgia Department of Public Health recommendations:

1. Daily, assess your child for the below COVID-19 symptoms prior to sending him/her to school or school bus using the following checklist:

· Fever or chills                    	
· Headache                          	
· Sore throat
· Cough                                                    
· New loss of taste or smell
· Fatigue       
· Shortness of breath or difficulty breathing      	
· Congestion or runny nose
· Muscle or body aches                           
· Nausea or vomiting

2. If your child develops COVID-19 symptoms, please keep him or her out of school and group activities, such as sports or playgroups, and contact your child’s healthcare provider as soon as possible. Tell him or her that a COVID-19 case was identified in your child’s school. The Department of Public Health recommends that laboratory testing be obtained on all suspect COVID-19 cases.
3. Alert the school immediately, if your child develops COVID-19 symptoms OR has direct contact with a confirmed COVID-19 case.
4. [bookmark: _GoBack]Talk to your child about COVID-19 and remind him/her about social distancing and handwashing.

Per privacy guidelines, no additional information can be shared regarding this individual. If you have healthcare concerns, please contact your family’s healthcare provider. Please contact me with any questions or concerns.

Thank you for your continued support of our school community.

Sincerely,

Nathan Espy
Principal


